CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
22nd January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
  9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
10.20 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillor Devine

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




A. Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services




J. Spink - Head of Finance




J. Tanner - Head of Customer Services




D. Brown - Assistant Director of Human Resources




V. Joseph - Principal Committee Administrator

1.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

2.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the meeting held on 15th January, 2007, was agreed as a correct record.

3.
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE ITEM

AGREED:
THAT capital expenditure amounting to £103,000 be incurred in respect of the Open Space Improvements Scheme - Rosehill Swinton.

4.
ORDSALL HALL - APPOINTMENT OF ARCHITECTS
Considered a report of the Strategic Director of Community Health and Social Care in respect of the above matter.


AGREED:
THAT this report be noted as no expenditure was being incurred at this time.

5.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE
John Tanner, Head of Customer Services, reported that Council Tax collection was up by 2.4%, arrears collection was up by 1.3% and NNDR was up by 1.0%.


Members commented upon the improvements in performance.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
WRITE OFF OF NNDR
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report requesting approval to write off irrecoverable NNDR debts of £480,000 and approve an updated write off strategy.


AGREED:
THAT £480,000 of irrecoverable business rate debt as detailed in the report now submitted be approved, together with the update strategy and a decision notice be issued in respect thereof.

7.
SWINTON LIFT

The meeting was provided with an update regarding the Swinton LIFT project.

8.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 11 of Schedule 12A to the Act.  It was determined that on balance it would not be in the public interest to disclose the information because, disclosure would be in breach of the Date Protection Act and would not provide the public with any useful information.

9.
FILLING OF VACANT POSTS

The Assistant Director Human Resources submitted recommendations for the filling of vacant posts.


AGREED:
THAT the recommendations be approved.
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